	
	British Caving Association

Draft Minutes of BCA Training Committee Meeting 30/03/2017

Held Via WebEx



1. Present
         Nigel Atkins

(NA)

DCA Training Officer (emergency chair)

   Nick Williams 

(NW)          Council Rep

Chris Binding                (CB)           CSCC Training Officer

   Richard Hill


(RH) 

CCC Training Officer

2.  Apologies for Absence  
Tony Radmall

(TR)





         Not Present, No apologies

   Nigel Ball                      (NB)             BCA Training Officer

The meeting started at 19:15

3.
Notification of AOB

None

4.
Minutes of the last meeting

NA asked for these to taken as a true record. Proposed by NA seconded by CB. Accepted by the committee. NA reported that nothing had taken place since the last meeting as he felt that training committee is waiting for the New Training Officer to be appointed by BCA so that we could move forward. 
5.
Action Register and Matters Arising   

	No
	Action
	By
	Deadline
	Done

	
	08/05/2012
	
	
	

	01
	NB to create a recreational cavers training course proposal and circulate before the next meeting.  

Update 13/10/12 Ongoing. Titles created but further work to be done. 

Update 05/01/2017 NA has left a message to Nigel Ball to send over what work has been done on this so far.

Update 30/03/2017 NA reported that for the training committee to move forward with this, we need to establish a training officer as the point of reference and to co ordinate work on a national level. 
	NA
	Before Next Meeting
	Ongoing

	
	29/09/2016
	
	
	

	02
	CB to keep NW in the loop regarding the Wookey training facility. 

Chris will keep TC informed of further developments with this. 
	CB
	
	Ongoing

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


NA was keen to bring all the regions together now and help to set up/provide a basic club training scheme nationally as in line with the current one being run by DCA.

From the last meeting.

A training officer needs to be appointed. It was suggested by person/s unkown that the new BCA TO should be someone not connected with professional caver training. NA said that having been part of TC for over 25 years now, he feels that a person with enthusiasm to fulfil the criteria needed would be rare. He also said that the new TO should be someone already involved with what is going on to be able to move things forward and that any of the 3 present members of TC would be ideal to stand as BCA TO for the next 12 months. NW also said that no one had come forward to do this prior to the meeting. 

NA has circulated a list of desired qualities/experience etc that would be ideal for the new BCA training officer to the training committee members prior to this meeting. The feedback has been unanimous and we are awaiting BCA to give us the go ahead to move forward.  

6. Regional Council Reports.
6.1 NA DCA - 2 DCA workshops had taken place in 2017 with another 2 on the way.  No discussion on videos took place as mentioned at the last meeting. NA thought these were a great idea at the last meeting and that a L1 and L2 rope work video would be excellent. This can be looked at as part of the new national club scheme.

6.2 CB CSCC  They are continuing to develop the training venue at Wookey Hole. CB has also continued to run training for 8 members of the Whealdon club. 

6.3 RH CCC  Training is continuing to be offered in South Wales, which are self funding. RH also reported that he is running a workshop at PYB in North Wales later in the year.  

6.4 CNCC

Although CNCC had no one to represent them at the meeting, NA has been in conversation with their secretary and reported that CNCC are kept in the loop with all developments and notifications. 
6.5 BCRA

Although BCRA had no one to represent them at the meeting, NA reported that BCRA are kept in the loop with all developments and notifications. 

6.6 CDG

Although CDG had no one to represent them at the meeting, NA reported that BCRA are kept in the loop with all developments and notifications.

6.7 BCRC

Although BCRC had no one to represent them at the meeting, NA reported that BCRA are kept in the loop with all developments and notifications.

7. Reports from QMC (LC/MLA & CIC) 
NB BCA training officer - Not present. No report submitted.

8. Training grants 
8.1 Applications 

NA presented two from the DCA. These were sanctioned by all present.  

NA said grant requests should be submitted in advance. He also mentioned that it would be good to get the word out about training committee being active and supportive to club training needs.
8.2 Reports

NW reported back from the EUG workshop that ran and managed to make a little so the BCA grant was not required. NW thanked the training committee for supporting this event. 

NA questioned where the BCA approved grant workshops/course reports should be submitted to. NW as BCA council rep was happy to deal with these and pass the application forms on for payment. 

9. Club Training Officers Workshop  
NA reported that has been set up for Sunday May 14th 2017. If this proves successful, he is keen for other regional training officers to follow suit and run them in their areas in the future. NA also emphasised the point that the BCA training committee needs to be seen to be encouraging and supporting recreational training for all cavers in a variety of topics. 

10. AOB. 
NA asked about what is the process when cavers approach with enquiries of clubs or training. He was happy to pass on the regional training officers details as they were best placed with the relevant information and experience of opportunities in their areas and which clubs are most appropriate for the enquiry.  

NA was very enthusiastic about getting this out there and having the good name of BCA involved. NW will ask the council meeting to appoint a BCA training officer at the next meeting in June as it was felt by the TC that this is an important role and function of the TC.  

NW also informed the TC of what has been sent to council. 
> That a working party called “the BCA Qualifications Management Committee” be established to develop the BCA training awards and the current Training Committee be henceforth solely responsible for recreational training. 

11. Dates and places of next meeting
NA set date as Thursday July 6th at 7.00pm.  

The meeting ended at 20.10.

NA thanked everyone at the meeting for their input.   
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